
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mrs Pockett is covering Mrs Stancombe who will be on maternity leave from September and Mrs Spencer 
and Miss Snell are new teachers replacing Miss Stemp and Mrs Bladon who are sadly leaving us.  
 
The staff have put a lot of thought into allocating classes and we take into consideration friendship groups 
and children who work well together and children who might benefit from being in separate classes. It is 
important to remember that the children are usually absolutely fine once they start in their new 
classrooms and they all settle in to normal school routines come September.  
 
The Key Stage 2 children are also performing at ‘The Proms in the Park’ event at SWR on Thursday 
evening. They have been practicing their songs with the music teacher form SWR and we anticipate that 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

this evening will be magical moment in their school life…one that they will remember for years to come. 
Please do come along and support it.  
 
Pupil Premium 
As we are thinking about the new school year and following queries from several parents, outlined below 
is an explanation of what Pupil Premium is, the benefits associated with it and how to apply for it.  
  
What is Pupil Premium? 
Pupil Premium is funding paid by the government directly to schools. For each child eligible for Pupil 
Premium the school receives £1,300 per school year. 
 
What are the benefits? 
There are many benefits for the child, parents and school, these include: 

 additional funding to support learning progress and overall achievement 

 small booster group sessions 

 the purchase of recognised interventions to accelerate learning 

 support with learning and emotional needs through the purchase of extra resources 

 Free School Meals 

 Subsidised cost of educational visits, residential trips and music lessons. 

 Supported access to school clubs. 
 
How do I know if I can apply for the Pupil Premium grant? 
To be eligible for Pupil Premium the family must be in receipt of one or more of the following benefits: 
 Income Support  

 Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance  

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance  

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999  

 The Guaranteed element of State Pension Credit  

 Child Tax Credit, provided you are not entitled to Working Tax Credit, and have an annual gross income (as 
assessed by HM Revenue & Customs) of no more than £16,190  

 Working Tax Credit 'run-on' – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit  

 Universal Credit  

 
How do I check eligibility for Pupil Premium? 
A parent or guardian may wish to check their eligibility for Pupil Premium or continued Free School Meals 
(from Key Stage 2) and Gloucestershire County Council has an online service for this: 
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals 

 
To complete a check you will need the following information: 

 Name, home address and email address 

http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 National insurance number or National Asylum Support Service (NASS) number to hand. 
 
If you do not have access to the internet or would like school to support you with the application check, 
please contact a member of the school office. 
 
I strongly encourage all eligible parents/carers to apply for this status. No-one will know who has 
registered and it will not affect any other benefits being claimed. 
 
Any children who are entitled to free school meals, whether they take them up or not, means that our 
school is given extra funding to help support their needs. 
 
This information is of a very sensitive nature and I can assure you that all such information will be treated 
in the strictest confidence.  
 
If you have any additional questions relating to the Pupil Premium grant please contact Mrs. Howe either 
in person or via email. 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The winning House team – Mary Anning 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Ice Cream Friday 
Ice cream Friday every week after school by the main notice board. 50p/£1 each. 

 

The Summer Fayre will take place on Saturday 8th July 11am – 2pm.  

Stalls, Entertainment, BBQ, Bar, Tombolas, Lucky Dip, Bouncy Castles and the spectacular summer raffle 
with fabulous prizes.   

Easyfundraising.com 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Parent/Teacher Representative  

The parent representative will ensure everyone is fully informed about activities within each class.  

Please register for the parent rep app - www.classlist.com  (available on the app store). Click ‘Join Here’ 
and search for ‘St Mary's CE VA Primary School, Tetbury’ 

If you would like to be the representative for your class, please register as above and let the PTFA know by 
emailing ptfa@st-marys-tetbury.gloucs.sch.uk  

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stmarystetbury/
http://www.classlist.com/
mailto:ptfa@st-marys-tetbury.gloucs.sch.uk


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HOLIDAY SPORTS CLUB, ST MARY’S PRIMARY SCHOOL, SUMMER HOLIDAYS 2017 
 
St Mary’s C of E Primary School will be hosting Multi Sports holiday clubs for R-Y6 pupils during the Summer Holidays on the following dates: 
 
                                      
Wednesday 2nd August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 3rd August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm 
 
Wednesday 9th August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     Thursday 10th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
 
Wednesday 16th August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 17th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
 
Wednesday 23rd August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 24th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
 
Sessions will cover the basics of agility, balance, co-ordination, speed, and spatial awareness using a variety of sports. In addition, it will cover specific skills and 
techniques, but most of all focusing on FUN! 
 
The cost is £10.00 per child per day for 4 days, then reduced to £8 per child per day for every day afterwards.  

To register please fill out the detachable slip below and return with payment: 

 Pay by Cash (not cheque) by inserting into an envelope with the detached slip and hand to the School Office to pass on. Please note that we are unable to 
confirm your child’s/children’s place until payment is made.   

Deadline for returning slips is Friday 21st July 2017. 
There are a limited number of places available. If you book after places have been filled, you will be placed on a reserve list and will be informed if a place 
becomes available. 
All equipment will be provided; children are expected to wear sports clothing and trainers and provide their own packed lunch with a drink. Warm/wet weather gear as 
well as a towel is also advised along with sun cream and a sun hat, All long hair should be tied back! 
 
For queries please contact Mr James Jarad on:                    E-mail: jaradoref@gmail.com                   Tel: 07415293798 or 
                                      Mr Stephen Knight on:                             E-mail: stephenknight82@gmail.com           Tel: 07717528378. 

Cancellation policy 
If you choose to cancel your child/children’s place by Sunday 30th July 2017, a full refund will be offered.  

Any cancellations made after this date will be non refundable, however a rollover will be offered. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------       

Facebook page 
   

Please like us on facebook page (St Mary's School Tetbury Multi Sports Holiday Camps) and share our posts and updates: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1732899417039647/  

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------         
  St Mary’s Primary School Holiday booking form – Summer Holidays 2017 

Please indicate which day/days your child/children will be attending (circle or tick as appropriate).                                                                           
Wednesday 2nd August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 3rd August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm 
 
Wednesday 9th August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     Thursday 10th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
 
Wednesday 16th August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 17th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
 
Wednesday 23rd August 2017 - 08:45am – 15:15pm                                   Thursday 24th August 2017 – 08:45am – 15:15pm                                     
                             
Childs name:                                  Emergency Contact No: 
Year Group:                                                          
Email address: 
Medical conditions: 
I enclose payment of £__________                                       Signed (parent/guardian): 

mailto:jaradoref@gmail.com
mailto:stephenknight82@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1732899417039647/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1732899417039647/


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Message from Gloucestershire County Council 
 
30 hours free childcare parental survey - please complete! 
 
Dear Parents 
 
We'd like to make you aware of an online survey that has been launched by Gloucestershire County Council to 
understand likely demand for the increased free childcare entitlement of 30 hours for 3 & 4 year olds from 
September 2017. The survey can be accessed here<gloucestershire.gov.uk/ChildcareSurvey> and will be open for 3 
weeks until the end of June. 
 
Please could you take 5 minutes to complete the survey and share the link with your friends and family!  You may 
also see some communications from the Council promoting the survey. Responses will help both XXX (name of 
provider) and the Council understand likely demand for the increasing offer for eligible, working parents from 
September 2017. 
 
Details of all free childcare entitlements, including the 30 hours, can be found at the Childcare 
Choices<https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/> website. If providers or parents have any queries about the online 
survey, please contact the Family Information Service on 01452 427362 or email 
familyinfo@gloucestershire.gov.uk<mailto:familyinfo@gloucestershire.gov.uk> 
 
Kind regards 
 
Rebecca Jelf 
Commissioning Officer 
Gloucestershire County Council 
Shire Hall 
Westgate Street 
Gloucester 
GL1 2TG 
 
Telephone: (01452) 328108 
Email: rebecca.jelf@gloucestershire.gov.uk<mailto:rebecca.jelf@gloucestershire.gov.uk> 
 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
mailto:familyinfo@gloucestershire.gov.uk%3cmailto:familyinfo@gloucestershire.gov.uk
mailto:rebecca.jelf@gloucestershire.gov.uk%3cmailto:rebecca.jelf@gloucestershire.gov.uk

